
 

 

 

 
Welcome to the Queensland Association for Healthy Communities Newsletter 

For contact details, to update your subscription details, give us feedback, or to unsubscribe, 
click here or see our details below.  

Outlook 2007 users may not be able to view the picture. If you are unable to view the 
pictures in this email, please visit our website http://www.qahc.org.au/newsletters/qahc 
and view online.   

Please enjoy QAHC News. 

What‟s in this edition: 
 

 LGBT Health News 
 

 QAHC Projects 
 

 LGBT Health 

 Capacity Development 
 

 Community Activities 
 

 Professional Events 
 

 Fundraising and Volunteering Opportunities 
 

 Links to Community Resources 
 

 QAHC Contact Details 

 
 

QAHC News – A new look and better information! 

 
Following the recent QAHC News readership survey, we would like to thank all those that 
completed the survey and welcome you to the new QAHC News.   
 
You will now receive the newsletter on a monthly basis, with better information on LGBT 
Health, QAHC Projects, Community Activities, Fundraising and Volunteer opportunities and 
links to Community Resources.  This will also enable us to cut down on the emails QAHC 
sends out.   Please enjoy! 
 
Of course, if you do not wish to receive the newsletter, you can unsubscribe from the clicking 
here.  

http://www.qahc.org.au/newsletters/subscriptions
http://www.qahc.org.au/newsletters/qahc
http://www.qahc.org.au/newsletters/subscriptions


LGBT Health News 

 
LGBT Ageing Action Group 
Now in it's third year, the QAHC LGBT Ageing Action Group continues to highlight the needs 
of LGBT seniors and provide social and other activities.  The group brings together LGBT 
seniors, LGBT organisations and mainstream aged care/seniors organisations.  An action 
plan for 2010/11 has recently been endorsed by the Board of QAHC and includes: 
 

 lobbying government about the needs of LGBT seniors 

 training to aged care providers 

 social activities (e.g. Seniors Week Luncheon) 

 seeking funding for specific projects ( e.g. Buddy Support Project) 
 
At the Brisbane Pride Festival the group launched a photoessay project 'Loving Our Way: 
Lives of LGBT Seniors'.  Photos portraying the lives of eight LGBT seniors were taken by 
photojournalist Madeleine Marx-Bentley.  The purpose of the project is to promote positive 
images of LGBT seniors and in addition to the exhibition at Pride, the photos will also be 
used in training and other activities. 
 
QAHC, together with Ageing Action Group member Care Connect recently gave a 
presentation at the National Community Care Conference on our partnership to support 
LGBT seniors.  Care Connect is a non-government, non-religious aged care provider.  They 
have signed a Memorandum of Understanding with QAHC, have trained their staff on LGBT 
issues, developed a commitment statement and produced publicity targeted at LGBT 
seniors.  Care Connect, with the support of QAHC, have also made applications for aged 
care funding.  Unfortunately these have not been successful to date. 
 
The Queensland Government has recently launched it's new seniors strategy.  Unfortunately 
it does not list any specific actions for LGBT seniors, despite the Action Group making a 
written submission to the consultation.  We are very disappointed that the government did 
not take this opportunity to begin to undo the damage done to LGBT people by decades of 
stigma, discrimination and exclusion.  We will continue to lobby the government at the 
Queensland and federal levels for the inclusion of LGBT seniors and funding for specific 
services to meet their needs. 
 
The work of the LGBT Ageing Action Group remains unfunded by government and does not 
have a worker or budget.  We rely on the generosity of volunteers and in-kind support from 
mainstream services.  If you would like to know more about the Group, are interested in 
joining or would like to make a donation to it's work, please visit 
http://www.qahc.org.au/seniors 

 

 
 

LGBT Multicultural Action Group 
People come to Australia and Queensland for many reasons; work, study, family, 
immigration and asylum.  Among these new Australians are LGBT and other sexuality, sex 
and gender diverse people.  QAHC has formed an LGBT Multicultural Action Group to raise 
the profile of LGBT people from diverse cultural backgrounds and to support QAHC be a 
more culturally inclusive organisation.   
 
The Action Group is made up of LGBT people from culturally and linguistically diverse 
backgrounds, LGBT groups and mainstream multicultural organisations.  The QAHC Board 
has recently endorsed an Action Plan for the Group for 2010/11.   
 
 

http://www.qahc.org.au/seniors


The plan includes: 
 

 lobbying government and mainstream organisations about the needs of LGBT people 

 providing support to groups of LGBT people from multicultural backgrounds 
 seeking funding to develop specific projects (e.g. a guide to LGBT Queensland for 

newly arrived people) 

 ways to make QAHC more inclusive and accessible (e.g. revising interpreter support, 
inclusion of diversity in QAHC campaigns) 

 

The Queensland government is currently reviewing their multicultural policy.  The LGBT 
Multicultural Action Group made a written submission to the consultation, outlining some of 
the needs of LGBT people from culturally diverse backgrounds and the ways they could be 
supported. 
 
The Action Group does not receive any government funding and has no worker or budget.  
We rely on the generosity of volunteers and mainstream organisations for in-kind support.  If 
you are interested knowing more about the Action Group, would like a copy of the 
submission or would like to join the group, please visit http://www.qahc.org.au/culture 
 

 
 

Progynova & Trans Women – Is it safe to use short term or long term? 
(this information has been extracted from a letter received from Bayer in response to a letter sent to them 

by Kathy Noble – Changeling Aspects)  

 

Progynova is indicated for “short term treatment.  The approved Product Information for 
Progynova also states that “Hormone Therapy should only be continued as long as the 
benefit in allevation of severe symptoms outweighs the risk”.  As a general rule, Progynova 
treatment should be discontinued every 6 months in order to verify the persistence of 
complaints requiring treatment. 
 
Bayer HealthCare are unable to provide any information about the long term use of 
Progynova and encourage those taking it should contact Bayer Schering Pharma Medical 
Information and Pharmacovigilance should they wish to report any adverse effect they have 
experienced while taking the product.  All adverse event information is collated into the 
global safety database and is used to enhance knowledge regarding the safety of the 
products.  Bayer can be contacted on 1800 673 270 from 9am to 5pm Monday to Friday. 

 
QAHC Projects 

 
LGBT Health 
 
Have your say on Cervical Screening  
In conjunction with LHAG, Cervical Screening Queensland will 
be holding a focus group for lesbians between 20 and 70 
years of age. Come along and share your views and 
experiences of Cervical Screening, cervical cancer, and 
Human Papilloma Virus (HPV). Your input will assist LHAG 
and Cervical Screening Queensland in developing campaigns 
and programs to raise awareness about lesbian sexual health.  
 
If you are aged between 20 and 70 years of age and are 
interested in being part of a focus group, please RSVP to 
Rebecca on (07) 3017 1733 or rlarcombe@qahc.org.au 
 

http://www.qahc.org.au/culture
file://QAHCSBS/Users/jthwaites/My%20Documents/Newsletter%20Articles/Newsletters%202010/Reformatted%20QAHC%20News/rlarcombe@qahc.org.au


Capacity Development 
 
Do you have a story to tell? 
Have you had a good or bad experience with a service provider that you would like people to 
hear about? 
 
QAHC is looking for LGBT community members to tell their story on DVD, these stories will 
be used in LGBT Awareness workshops that QAHC provides to health and community 
workers working with LGBT clients. 
 
We need people of every LGBT identity, those who are from a different cultural heritage, 
those with a disability, young, older, families, every variation there is in our community. 
 
 
If you are interested in being involved in this exciting project that will enhance service 
delivery to the LGBT community, then contact Ricki Menzies at rmenzies@qahc.org.au for 
an Expression of Interest form. 
 

Community Activities 
 

Rainbow Alliance 
 
There is another social group on the Gold Coast called Rainbow Alliance. 
Rainbow Alliance was formed after Gold Coast Alliance formalised it‟s 
structure by creating a committee.  
 
The group has already held several social events including a stall at Gold 
Coast Gay day, a group booking for the Tropical Alternatives Film Festival, 
picnics and movie nights.  
 

The group is planning many more events for the rest of the year. The group can be 
contacted via email gcrainbow@live.com or SMS to 0466 882 527 with your name. 

 

 
 

Gold Coast Gay Day  
 
A thank you event will be held for Gold Coast Gay Day volunteers in 
August to say thank you for all the hard work that made the event such 
a great success. There will also be a presentation to Care for Life for 
the money fundraised on the day. For more info email gc@qahc.org.au 

 

 
 
Project Asia   
 
The series of Project Asia workshops continue with the final pilot workshop taking place in 
July at QAHC in Helen Street Brisbane. Details or more information can be obtained by 
emailing projectasia@qahc.org.au or text/call 0419 759686 
 

 
 

Gold Coast 

Brisbane 

Gold Coast 

mailto:rmenzies@qahc.org.au
mailto:gcrainbow@live.com
mailto:gc@qahc.org.au
mailto:projectasia@qahc.org.au


Leather Pride Week – 2010     
 
The men in the Gay Leather/SM community (as it was called back then) were among the 
hardest hit by HIV/AIDS back in the eighties. These men, who had challenged their own 
sexual boundaries, felt personally confronted at the idea of restricting themselves to "safe" 
practices when so many had only recently challenged boundaries and unrestricted 
themselves. 
 
Much has changed since those days though and for the second consecutive year QAHC 
stands alongside Bootco Brisbane in celebrating the myriad ways in which Gay Leather and 
BDSM can safely enhance and expand your sexual and sensual lives. 
 
Queensland Association for Healthy Communities (QAHC) seeks to address LGBT health & 
inequalities across the State and here in the Gay Men‟s Team (HIV Prevention), we are 
encouraging people to share the love in a range of activities across Leather Pride Week. 
 
One such initiative is supporting a series of Men & Women Only workshops aimed to assist 
those with an interest in exploring their sexual play, stimulate existing relationships or 
rekindle the interest of those further along the BDSM path. The workshops for men cover 
basic bondage and ropework, as well as a comprehensive overview of navigating power 
exchange relationships, whilst the workshops for women, cover safe play, negotiation & 
kinky fun!  
 
So, whether your desire is for leather, rope or simply the voice and hand of authority, 
prepare for a whole new arsenal to complement and enhance your sex and relationships! 
Log on to www.bootco.org.au  for more info. 
 

 
 

 
 

Brisbane Pride Rally, March & Fair Day 2010   
 
On Saturday, 13 June saw large and happy crowds hit the Brisbane Pride Fair March and 
Rally, under the warmth of a sunny winters day. The crowd was little larger than usual for the 
march, and a little smaller for Fair Day, but both were still resounding successes for the 
Brisbane Pride crew.  

“Im really happy with the whole day!” said Scott Hampson, president of Pride. “Starting with 
the rally we had some great speakers this year including Jessica Payne from Equal Love, 
Mark Morein from QAHC, and Grace Grace once again showed support for our community. 

“Fair Day was a great success and everyone was really happy with the return to open 
licensed areas rather than caged areas like we had last year. Everything just went really well 
the entertainment was great, all the store holders had a great time and everyone had a great 
day.” 

 

Brisbane 

Brisbane 

http://www.bootco.org.au/


As the major supporter of Brisbane Pride Festival, QAHC has played an integral part in 
activities across the Pride month & vis versa Brisbane Pride Festival Committee playing an 
integral part in assisting our health messages to reach our shared communities. On Pride 
Fair Day, this included an exciting twist for our organisation in hosting our own interactive 
tent for the first time – giving us the opportunity to showcase the exciting diversity of 
programs we work with our community, & also the creation of a second stage within the 
QAHC tent. In fine fair, our MC Robyn Banks introduced a packed tent to a feast of 
entertainment including Chris Maver, the Lesbian & Gay Choir, Burlesque & Fashionista 
Parade through to an informative Lesbian Health Breast check show & an all too hot BDSM 
demo from both Bootco & Order of Seven. A special shout out to the Aqualicious crew who 
assisted in handing out over 1000 QAHC showbags on the day too! 
 

 
 
 

 

Toye Wins Queens Ball 
(article reproduced courtesy of Qnews)  

 

Each year there is only one lifetime achievement award presented to 
someone who has made a difference in Brisbane and helped effectuate 
change for the betterment of our community. QNews invited Brisbane 
Pride Festival‟s President Scott Hampson to publish his introduction to 
this year‟s most worthy recipient Toye De Wilde. 
 
Scott Hampson:   
 
The lifetime achievement award is presented to those rare individuals 

who made significant contributions to the LGBT community over many years. I had the 
pleasure of working with this year‟s recipient about 20 years ago, performing in drag in an 
event raising money for the QLD AIDS Council at the Townsville Casino. But her work goes 
back even further than that. This person has been at the forefront of the transgender and 
gay and lesbian equal rights fight since the 60‟s. With residencies at the Hacienda, the 
Terminus Hotel, Les Girls and Options to mention a few, she has been there for many 
people over the years with a bit of advice, encouragement or support and was part of the 
steering committee in 1983 that started the QLD AIDS Council now the QLD Association for 
Healthy Communities. 
 
In 1989 she stood for the State seat of Merthyr, and was the first transgender woman to 
stand for parliament in Australia. 
 
This is an abbreviated CV, if I mentioned all the achievements; we could be here all night. 
Ladies and gentlemen please join me in congratulating Toye De Wilde 
 
 
 

Brisbane 



Toye De Wilde:  
What do I remember of that time so long ago? 
 
The crisp cold wind blowing around the mountain, the time we were stranded by floods and 
forced to live on chokoes, my first show with Sybil as one of the Andrews Sisters, the trip up 
the mountain on the narrowest of roads and worse the trip back... 
 

Oh what a wild time that was. It was also the beginning of my life as it is now. When I look 
back, as you do when you become a senior, and think of the many situations I've 
experienced, I shake my head…“What the bloody hell was I thinking!” But I am blessed to 
have lived through the most tumultuous, exciting, dramatic, sad, uplifting and inspiring 
moments of Queensland's LGBT history. 
 
In my opinion, there were two main reasons for our move ahead: 
 

1. The political situation metered out by the Bjelke Petersen government 
2. H.I.V and the effect it had on us all in the early eighties 

 
In the seventies, throughout our community there was frustration and fear, but at the same 
time the realization that it was time for us to make a stand against the redneck hypocrisy of 
the government who professed Christian values whilst at the same time overseeing 
corruption on a grand scale. I guess, we were emboldened by the happenings in Sydney and 
then Adelaide where our communities down there were making their moves for rights but it 
was the onslaught of H.I.V. and the hysteria surrounding it which strengthened our resolve. 
We even got word, from friends in the corridors of power, because we are everywhere, that 
they were even thinking of reopening the leper colony on Peel Island in Moreton Bay and 
send anyone who tested positive there.... It was outrageous... I would have thought Hamilton 
Island more appropriate. 
 
But seriously, it was not a good time, our friends were being struck down, there was more 
intimidation than usual from the police, even such things as strip searches on Brunswick 
Street in the open. I went to the first meeting of the Queensland Aids Council, mostly to find 
out more about this new virus and what I learned and the reaction and fear I saw there and 
throughout the community changed my whole perception of my life's worth. It was also a 
time of great inspiration people like Bill Rutkin, Greg Weir, Malcolm McCamish and so many 
others that guided us through that time. My job was to spread the word, to tell the truth of 
what was happening and emphasize the importance of Safe Sex, our only defense, as 
important now as it was then. From small things, great things grow. It is also how I got so 
involved in the politics of the day. 
 
Each year we celebrate Pride, we celebrate our diversity, we celebrate our small calculated 
steps forward, we celebrate the many obstacles that we, through our deliberations, work 
through. I think our future looks much brighter than it did way back then. The Pride Collective 
as electric and vibrant as ever pushing for a better tomorrow. The LGBT counselling service 
advising and showing the way for those troubled. Queensland Positive People looking after 
those who need our love and care. Queensland Association for Healthy Communities, 
formerly the Queensland Aids Council, who now reach out to sections of our community as 
never before, our seniors, our youth, education and support. There is much more than that, 
but my generation and those before us can only be pleased and proud that the generation of 
now and the generations to come will never have to put up with the hypocrisy and bullshit 
that we did.  
 
God bless you all and God bless your future endeavours in the years to come. 
 
 



If I could finish by summing up how I see the future from what we have learned in the past it 
is this: 
 
- Don‟t walk in front of me, I will not follow 
- Don‟t walk behind me I will not lead 
- Just walk beside me and be my friend. 
 
Toye De Wilde is one of QAHCôs esteemed Patrons. The QAHC Family would like to 
congratulate Toye on being awarded the Lifetime Achievement Award & continued 
involvement in raising awareness of HIV & broader LGBT Health initiatives. 
 
 

 
 
 
Cairns Tropical Pride Festival 
 

The Cairns Tropical Pride Festival is an annual 
event for the lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender 
and queer (LGBTQ) community of Cairns and Far 
North Queensland, as well as their families and 
friends, to celebrate the diversity of the region and 
connect to the wider community. 

 

This year the Cairns Tropical Pride Festival will be 
bigger and better than ever with the Cairns 
Regional Council awarding a grant to help stage 
the event. Last year the Fair Day event attracted 
over 2000 people, and based on annual growth, 
organisers expect over 2300 attendees this year. 
Over 500 attended the official After Party. 

 

The festival is comprised of four major events, these are: 

 Tropical Pride Parade float 

 Tropical Pride Community Awards Night 

 Out! Proud! Party (Official Tropical Pride Parade After Party) 

 Tropical Pride Fair Day 

2010 marks the fourth anniversary of this popular and fast-growing event that the organising 
committee want to become a leading national LGBTQ event. The festival‟s winter timing is a perfect 
opportunity to promote Cairns and Tropical North Queensland as a desirable destination to a national 
audience as people in southern states are dreaming of a warm, tropical getaway. 

Professional Events 

 
QAHC Training and Development 
The Queensland Association for Healthy Communities Inc (QAHC) has provided sexuality 
and gender identity awareness training to health and health related service providers in 
Queensland since 2005.  Both half-day and whole-day workshops are delivered in either 
open-access or in-service formats.  

Cairns 



QAHC is committed to providing a high standard of interactive and challenging adult learning 
experiences.  The continuing development and delivery of training tools and resources for 
service providers seeks to support the development of inclusive services for lesbian, gay, 
bisexual and transgender (LGBT) clients.  
 
QAHC offers their Creating Inclusive Services, Regional Sexual and Gender Identity, Youth, 
Seniors and Families specific workshops in a full day format, and the basic Sexual and 
Gender Identity and Gender Diversity (Trans) workshops in a half day session. The training 
packages can be adapted to meet the needs of the many different employment sectors 
within the community, with LGBT CALD and LGBT People with a Disability workshops 
currently under development. 
So, if training is what your organisation needs then please contact QAHC to book your 
session and for further information about all the different training QAHC offers visit the 
website www.qahc.org.au/training , contact your local QAHC office or the QAHC Training 

Coordinator, Ricki Menzies at rmenzies@qahc.org.au. 

 

 
 

 
Fundraising and Volunteering Opportunities 

 
A Larger Bang for our Buck 
Brisbane Pride has come and gone making it the second Pride event for Queensland in 2010 and 
there are at least three more being planned! Brisbane is not alone in having a public event for the gay 
community and QAHC needs to have a presence at all these events if we are to provide the 
information and resources that helps our communities to have healthy and successful lives. 
 
There are very limited numbers of paid staff and some QAHC projects have no paid staff at all so our 
presence at these events would not be possibly without the involvement of QAHC members and 
volunteers.  Most staff are funded through Queensland Health to talk about gay men‟s sexual health 
but our health issues are for more complex than just sex. 
 
If you are aware of a health issue affecting our community and QAHC is not doing something about it, 
please talk to our staff, become involved, join an action group or advocacy project to help us get 
traction on your issue and when there are opportunities, like Pride, to tell the rest of our community 
how important it is, please join us a volunteer, staff tables, doing outreach and otherwise spreading 
the messages and resources that will help. 
 
The next Pride events will be in Cairns, Townsville and Sunshine Coast so to volunteer to help us on 
these days please talk to your local QAHC staff or board member. We are also looking for outreach 
volunteers, especially in the gay men, lesbian health and 2 Spirits teams so please think about it.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.qahc.org.au/training
mailto:rmenzies@qahc.org.au


Become a volunteer and take action so we can get a bigger bang for our (very limited) buck 
 

 Cairns Pride QAHC 40415451 cns@qahc.org.au 

 Townsville Gay Day QAHC 40415451 or 1800 884 401 tsv@qahc.org.au 

 Sunshine Coast Pride QAHC 5451 1118 ssc@qahc.org.au 

 Outreach Volunteers 1800 177 434 

 

 
Some of the lesbian action group volunteers at Pride 

 

 
 
Sunshine Coast Pride Fair looking for steering committee members  
 
Do you want to be part of the 2010 Sunshine Coast Pride Fair? We are currently looking for 
community members to form the steering committee for this year's event.  
 
The Pride Fair aims to bring the Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender (LGBT) community, their 
friends and family together in a fun and supportive environment, to affirm and celebrate the 
community's diversity. It also provides an opportunity to raise awareness of local gay friendly health 
services, performers and businesses and to allow the LGBT community to gain access to information 
on health, sexuality and support services.   

A venue for the fair day has been tentatively booked in Coolum on Saturday November 27
th
 and it is 

anticipated that the first steering committee meeting will be held mid to late July.  

Please send your interest through to ssc@qahc.org.au or (07) 5443 4365. It is only through your 
support and participation that this event will continue. 

 

 
 
Triple Treat Raffle Winners 
Gay and Lesbian Tourism Australia, in association with their members Daintree Eco-Lodge & Spa, 
Horizons at Peregian, and The Hughenden Hotel donated three fabulous accommodation packages 
(with bonuses) to QAHC to help us fundraise for the Healthy Communities Fund. 
 
The draw was held at 1:00PM on Friday 25 June and the results follow: 
 
 
 

DRAW  WINNING TICKET 
NUMBER 

WINNER 

ONE -Daintree Eco-Lodge & Spa 193 „CS‟ from Taringa 

TWO - Horizons at Peregian 313 „JT‟ from Teneriffe 

THREE - The Hughenden Hotel 1055 „JH‟ from Palmwoods 

 
Thank you to everyone who supported this raffle and helped QAHC further our LGBT community work 
in Queensland, and congratulations to the lucky winners. We hope you enjoy your holidays 
 

file://QAHCSBS/Users/jthwaites/My%20Documents/Newsletter%20Articles/Newsletters%202010/Reformatted%20QAHC%20News/cns@qahc.org.au
file://QAHCSBS/Users/jthwaites/My%20Documents/Newsletter%20Articles/Newsletters%202010/Reformatted%20QAHC%20News/tsv@qahc.org.au
file://QAHCSBS/Users/jthwaites/My%20Documents/Newsletter%20Articles/Newsletters%202010/Reformatted%20QAHC%20News/ssc@qahc.org.au
mailto:ssc@qahc.org.au


LHAG Trivia Night 
A big „thank you‟ to everyone who supported the unfunded work of QAHC‟s Lesbian Health Action 
Group (LHAG) during Brisbane Pride. 
 
Between LHAG drink cooler sales and donations received at Brisbane Pride Fair Day and the LHAG 
Trivia Night held on Friday 18 June, over $820 was raised to help further the work of this dedicated 
group of volunteers who work hard to improve the health and wellbeing of Queensland‟s lesbians. 
 
We‟d also like to thank all of the wonderful sponsors for donating prizes which increased the 
competitiveness of all of the teams participating on the night who wanted to get their hands on the 
fantastic prizes on offer. 
 
If you‟d like to find out more information on the work of LHAG or make a donation to help further their 

work, visit www.qahc.org.au/lesbian. 

 
 
Sunshine Coast Regional Council Grant Win 
QAHC would like to thank the Sunshine Coast Regional Council for awarding QAHC $7500 for works 
to our recently acquired Maud Street property which will serve as a new base for our Sunshine Coast 
workers and act as a community resource centre. 
 
We still have a long way to go before we reach our target of $112,500 to get the renovations done to 
the building to make it a usable office and community space that‟s also wheelchair-friendly, so if you‟d 
like to find out more about how you can contribute to the Sunshine Coast Resource Centre, call 

QAHC‟s Fundraising Coordinator, Jason Russo on 07 3017 1728 or email jrusso@qahc.org.au. 

 
 
Healthy Communities Fund Appeal 
QAHC‟s 2010 tax appeal is fundraising for the Healthy Communities Fund as the fund is beginning to 
run low and is in danger of closing.  
 
The fund makes small grants available for LGBT community projects in Queensland and has 
supported a wide variety of projects across the state. Recipients of funding range from youth projects 
to LGBT sporting groups, transgender support groups through to LGBT families. All projects are very 
worthwhile and help connect our LGBT community. 
 
All donations $2 and over are tax deductible. You can donate online now by visiting 
www.qahc.org.au/fund or by sending a cheque or money order (made out to QLD Association for 
Healthy Communities) to QAHC, Reply Paid 1372, EAGLE FARM BC QLD 4009. 
 

 
 
Do You Need To Create Or Update Your Will? 
QAHC has a free booklet available that can save you hundreds of dollars when it comes to creating or 
rewriting your Will. A downloadable copy can be found on the website www.qahc.org.au/donation or 
call Jason Russo on 07 3017 1728 to get your copy sent out to you. 
 
While you‟re creating your Will, please consider leaving a gift to QAHC to help us further our LGBT 
work in Queensland. 

 
 
Still a few Entertainment Books Left – But Hurry! 
The 2010-2011 Entertainment Books have been selling fast and there are only a few left, so get in 
quick to get your copy now and start saving!   Proceeds of the book sales are going to the Healthy 
Communities Fund, so while you‟re enjoying a bargain, you‟ll also be assisting LGBT community 
groups around the state. 
 
You can get your book online at www.qahc.org.au/entbook or drop into QAHC‟s office at 30 Helen 
St, Teneriffe. 

http://www.qahc.org.au/lesbian
mailto:jrusso@qahc.org.au
http://www.qahc.org.au/fund
http://www.qahc.org.au/donation
http://www.qahc.org.au/entbook


Links to Community Resources 

 
Brisbane 
 
http://qahc.org.au 
Qld Association for Healthy Communities Inc 
 
http://qgroups.com.au/ 
Qnews Community Group Listings 
 
http://www.changelingaspects.com/index.htm 
Changeling Aspects 
 
http://www.atsaq.com/ 
ATSAQ – Australian Transgender Support Association of Queensland Inc 
 
http://www.opendoors.net.au 
Open Doors 
 
http://www.brisbaneglbn.org 
Brisbane Gay & Lesbian Business Network (GLBN) 
 
http://qpp.org.au 
Queensland Positive People 
 

 

 
Central Coast (including Sunshine Coast) 
 
www.gaysunshinecoast.com.au 
You will find information for the Lesbian, Gay, Bi-sexual and Transgender community in the Sunshine 
Coast. Covers event, social and support groups, health information, health services and more.   
 
www.gayrocky.com 
You will find information for the Lesbian, Gay, Bi-sexual and Transgender community in the 
Rockhampton area. Covers event, social and support groups, health information, health services and 
more.   
 
 
www.frasergays.com 
This website supports the gay, lesbian, bi-sexual and transgender people in the Fraser Coast area.  
Maryborough, Hervey Bay, Fraser Island, Gympie, Bundaberg. 
 

 
 
Gold Coast 

 
http://www.gayonthegoldcoast.com  

Gay on the Gold Coast is a new website that will keep you up tp date with LBGT activities, groups and 
services on the Gold Coast.  Gay on the Gold Coast is a QAHC initiative to give the LGBT community 
a website to enhance social opportunities and information. 

 
http://www.goldcoastgayday.com 

Gold Coast Gay Day is a festival for the lesbian, gay, bi-sexual and transgender community, their 
family and friends.  Please check back for regular updates on Gold Coast Gay Day 2011. 
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Cairns 

 
http://cairnstropicalpride.com.au/ 
Check out this website to find out all the details for the 2010 Cairns Tropical Pride Festival to be held 
from 21

st
 – 29

th
 August. 
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QAHC Contact Details 

Qld Association of Healthy Communities Inc - Brisbane 
Ph:  07 3017 1777   email:  info@qahc.org.au  

Fax:  07 3852 5200   web:  www.qahc.org.au  

Postal Address: PO 1372, Eagle Farm BC  Qld  4009 
Street address: 30 Helen St, Newstead  Qld  4006 

Sexual Health information & referral  1800 155 141 

Indigenous Gay Men & Sista Girl  07 3017 1736  

Members  07 3017 1779 

Volunteers  07 3017 1777 

Donations and Bequests 07 3017 1728 

Qld Association for Healthy Communities Inc – Sunshine Coast (including Central Coast) 
Postal Address:  PO Box 2077, Sunshine Plaza  Qld  4558 
Street Address:  10 Pikki Street, Maroochydore  Qld  4558 
Phone:  07 5451 1118 

Qld Association for Healthy Communities Inc – Cairns 
Postal Address:  PO Box 12112, Cairns  Qld  4870 
Street Address:  290 Draper Street, Cairns  Qld  4870 
Phone:  07 4041 5451   Freecall:  1800 884 401 

QAHC News is funded by QLD Health 

Newsletter archive  

UPDATE YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS or UNSUBSCRIBE 

Images in this newsletter are for illustration purposes only and are not intended to imply any particular 
point of view, sexuality or state of health. 

 If you are currently receiving this newsletter by post and would like to subscribe to the eco-friendly 
email version phone (07) 3017 1777 or register online at www.qahc.org.au/newsletter/admin/ 
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